
Meeting Minutes 
 
 

Project:  Kerr-McGee 
Location:  Kerr-McGee 
Time and Date: 1:00 PM, Wednesday, March 16, 2005 
Meeting Number: --- 

In Attendance:   
NDEP-BCA – Las Vegas – Brian Rakvica 
Kerr-McGee (KM) Susan Crowley; Rick Stater, Tom Reed (via 
videophone), Keith Bailey (via videophone) 

   ENSR- David Gerry, Sally Bilodeau, Ed Krish (via videophone) 
    
  CC: Jennifer Carr, Jeff Johnson, Todd Croft 
 

1. Meeting was held to review ECA progress. 
2. Discussed Conceptual Site Model 

a. NDEP noted that review would likely continue for another 1-2 months. 
3. Discussed performance reports. 

a. KM noted that the issues raised in the latest NDEP letter would be 
addressed in the next semi-annual report. 

b. KM noted that they agree that the chromium report and perchlorate report 
should be combined.  KM could accomplish this concurrent with the due 
date of the next semi-annual chromium report.  This would cover the 4th 
quarter perchlorate report.  KM proposes to eliminate the 3rd quarter 
perchlorate report (or scale this report back). 

c. KM noted that the perchlorate consent agreements require quarterly 
reporting.  Brian thought that KM and NDEP could work something out in 
writing to allow for semi-annual reporting, however, Brian suggests that 
this discussion be held in a separate meeting.  Brian to discuss having this 
meeting with Todd. 

4. DQOs 
a. This report is due at the end of March. Brian noted that DQOs are usually 

submitted after the CSM.  Brian suggested that the submittal be delayed 
until KM has a chance to review the CSM comments.  KM will adjust the 
schedule accordingly. 

b. Reviewed tentative problem statements, decision rules, and study 
boundaries. 

c. NDEP noted that it might not be prudent to develop steps 6 and 7 at this 
time.  KM agreed. 

5. Background. 
a. Workplan is due at the end of March. 
b. 4 new wells are planned on the southern portion of the site.  These wells 

will likely be completed in the Muddy Creek Formation because the 
alluvium becomes dry to the South of the unit buildings. 

c. Soil samples will also be collected from surface to water interface. 



d. Analytical suite is still being discussed. 
e. NDEP discussed upgradient impacts in the vicinity of the Fiesta casino. 

6. Data usability. 
a. NDEP received the difficulties that TIMET had in developing their data 

usability report.  TIMET has submitted a data validation report for the 
historic data for non-risk assessment uses. 

7. Kerr-McGee will submit the electronic data by March 18, 2005. 
8. Source Area Work Plan will likely be submitted by August 30, 2005. 
9. Report on ferrous sulfate solution will be submitted by Match 30, 2005. 
10. Noted that KM is still reviewing the radionuclide data for pond GW-11. 
11. Next Meeting:  Wednesday, May 11, 2005 at 1:00 PM at KM. 


